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SUBJECT

An Ordinance relating to an extension of a deadline for the completion of projects participating in the Snoqualmie Valley Farm Pad Demonstration Project.
BACKGROUND

In response to massive November 2006 flooding of the agricultural areas of King County, especially within the Snoqualmie Valley, the King County Council adopted two separate but related pieces of legislation that:   

· Authorized a demonstration project (Ordinance 15883) for the repair or reconfiguration of existing livestock flood sanctuaries (or “farm pads”) in the Snoqualmie Valley Agricultural Production District, and  

· Directed the King County Executive (Motion 12559) to convene a task force including agricultural representatives, to review measures intended to encourage the continued viability of agricultural activities throughout King County. 

On March 4, 2008, the GMNRC was briefed on the status of the demonstration project and the recommendations of the Task Force report (see Attachment 2 for an overview of that briefing).  NOTE:  During the briefing on the demonstration project, it was noted that 10 farm pad alterations were approved.  However, early rains and wet fields in the fall of 2007 prevented the completion of several of the farm pads before the demonstration ordinance deadline expired.  
ORDINANCE SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance allows the completion of the approved farm flood pad demonstration projects by extending the deadline for completion of the demonstration project farm pads to September 30, 2008 and for submittal of final elevation reports to October 31, 2008.  

NOTE:  The February 1, 2008 report of the Flood Farm Task Force included an evaluation of the demonstration project.  The report noted that the demonstration project was an enormously successful in helping landowners be better prepared for flood season and providing them the confidence to continue or expand farm operations.  The report also recommended that the demonstration project timeline be extended, so that the approved farm pads that were unable to be completed because of the weather could be completed in the summer of 2008 without any additional analysis or fees.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0269
2. Overview of Demonstration Project
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